Colby, Jaime

From: Hoyt-Denison, Pamela

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2019 10:39 AM

To: Moore, Todd; Colby, Jaime; Wimsatt, Mike
Subject: FW: Dalton

Importance: High

FYI---Let’s briefly discuss this during our meeting this PM re—coordination of Dalton project.

From: Joe Gay [mailto:John.Gay@casella.com]

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2019 9:49 AM

To: Hoyt-Denison, Pamela <Pamela.Hoyt-Denison@des.nh.gov>
Cc: Kevin Roy <Kevin.Roy@casella.com>

Subject: Dalton

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Pam, We received a phone call from Jesse Wentworth with the Town Dalton (603) 837-2092 requesting our (and your)
presence at a public hearing on 7/23 with respect to our siting evaluation for a landfill in Dalton.

As you know we are very early on with this process and we are focused on site characteristics including primarily
geology, hydrogeology and wetlands.

Nonetheless there is a local opposition group that has used misrepresentation of our project and hypothetical impact on
Forest Lake and as a result riled the Town. Therefore, a request for emergency zoning is afoot and this Hearing on the
23" s related to that.

The Town (Jesse) seemed most interested in having the DES present to residents the process by which a landfill would
be permitted. | think it might be best to contact them directly as | would really not want to misrepresent what they are
looking for from DES. (PS — I think Mike W. has a meeting with the opposition group today sometime)

Perhaps they have already reached out to you directly but thought it would be prudent (if they hadn’t) to get it on your
radar sooner than later.

John Gay, E.I.
Region Engineer
Casella Waste Systems, Inc.

1855 VT Route 100, Hyde Park, VT 05655
p. 802.651.5454 | c. 802.236.5973 | f. 802.888.7931

Learn more at casella.com
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE The information contained in this communication is confidential, may
constitute inside information, may be attorney-client privileged and is intended only for the use of the named
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recipient. If the reader of this e-mail message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible
for delivery of the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution
or copying of this communication is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the
sender immediately by telephone at +1 802-651-5454.



